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13.BC.01
APOLOGIES


Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Hollobone, Talbot and Malin (Kettering Borough Council), Cllr Gardiner (Rushton Parish Council), Cllr Robin Brown (Northamptonshire County Council), Cllr Toni Wilkin (Warkton Parish Council), Cllr Fred West (Harrington Parish Council), Sgt Eddie MacDonald and Insp Richard Tall (Northamptonshire Police), Adam Simmonds (Police and Crime Commissioner) and Richard Cook (NHS).
13.BC.02
WELCOME


The Chair welcomed members of local organisations, members of the public and councillors to the meeting and introduced Members and officers.
13.BC.03
INTERACTIVE BUDGET CONSULTATION


An interactive presentation was given which provided a comprehensive briefing on the Council’s draft budget and the key issues under consideration. The presentation was facilitated by The Chair, the Deputy Chief Executive, the Acting Head of Finance and the Principal Accountant.

Following the interactive presentation, an opportunity for individual questions was given. Questions asked, answers given and comments made are summarised below:-
	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response Given



	Please could you clarify the situation regarding Capital Expenditure and the amount of borrowing.  What is the cost of borrowing?
(Cllr Nick Richards – Wilbarston Parish Council)
	Borrowing is set out in Appendix A on Page 24 which includes a number of items, one of which relates to borrowing costs. KBC uses internal borrowing wherever possible as this is currently the cheapest option.
We will continue to use internal funds with no external borrowing. If the Council does approach a point where it needs to borrow, this will be a treasury management decision at the time.
(Mark Dickenson – Acting Head of Finance)



	Previously, the funding to Town and Parish Councils was £80,000. Why is the Community Fund only £40,000?

(Cllr Mary Rust – Broughton Parish Council)
	The decision was taken to cease Town and Parish Council Grants from 1st April 2014.  The Executive created the fund as a way of helping town and parish councils fund particular projects.

(Councillor Ian Jelley)



	There is no grant this year, so parish councils will have to precept.  In large parts of the Borough there will be a Council Tax increase. Is the Borough Council grateful for the sacrifice town and parish councils give? We would like to see an acknowledgement in the report for the increase in parishes.

(Cllr Richard Barnwell – Cransley and Mawsley Parish Councils)

	The Council has no control over how much a town or parish council can levy for a precept. This is a decision taken by each town and parish council and would not form part of the Borough Council's budget.
(Mark Dickenson – Acting Head of Finance)


	On Page 17 of the budget booklet there are huge variances in the budget as external funding has disappeared for 2014/15.  Has this stopped or will it continue?

(John Kellett – Federation of Small Businesses)
	The Economic Development section refers to funding for 2014/15, which is one-off funding. When the budget was set last year this funding didn't exist but we were successful during the course of the year. We will continue to keep bidding for more money.
(Mark Dickenson – Acting Head of Finance)

	In relation to the Zone of Unpredictability, it is worrying that although KBC is a very efficient Council, sooner or later it will not be able to deliver savings and will not be able to balance the budget. When might this point be reached?
(Councillor Cliff Moreton – Kettering Borough Council)
	We are confident until 2016. From 2016 onwards much will depend on national politics, funding, etc. If our figures are accurate it will mean a continuation of efficiency savings. After 2016 we may have to look at income, reprioritisation work and delivery of services in a different way.

This important point was made at the meeting of the Executive Committee in December.  We have a duty to present the medium term plans, but further into the future it is more difficult to predict.  We do the best we can, but we can't take our eye off the ball. We are confident that the budget can be delivered in 2014/15 and 2015/16 (provided the Council sticks to its existing guiding principles) but it is difficult to plan thereafter.  We hope the situation will be better by then, but the figures stated are what we are working to at the moment.

(Mark Dickenson – Acting Head of Finance and Graham Soulsby – Deputy Chief Executive)


	Thank you for the presentation. We need to recognise the pressures local people are under – access to benefits, finding somewhere to live and the situation with the so-called 'bedroom tax'.  People are feeling the pinch.

There are pressures within the Housing Services Unit, where staff are having to do more in the way of services, eg maintain the private sector standards.  There is much pressure on a limited budget with no reduction in quality of service given.

In the last two years we have had zero rate Council Tax increase but the Council's fees and charges have gone up, for example hire of community halls and other rates.  Can the Council ensure there are no surprises for the voluntary sector.

(Councillor Jonathan West – KBC)


	As far as we know there will be no surprises.  We agree with the Housing situation, will take the comments on board and continue to keep under review.

(Councillor Ian Jelley)


Following the question and answer session, the Chair thanked everyone for attending and for their contributions which had provided the basis of a very helpful debate.
(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.00 pm)

Signed…………………………………………..
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